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Terrence Gray, OTC Chair

PROCLAMATION OF THE OZONE TRANSPORT COMISSION
ON THE EXEMPLARY SERVICE OF SHAWN M. GARVIN, PAST
CHAIR OF THE OZONE TRANSPORT COMMISSION

Whereas, Shawn M. Garvin provided exceptional service in leading the Ozone
Transport Commission as Chair for two consecutive terms from 2018-2020;
and

Whereas, while leading the Commission, he successfully guided the
organization through a major management restructuring; and

Whereas, he efficiently oversaw and successfully concluded a section 184(c}
recommendation process; and

Whereas, he demonstrated an open mind and fostered respective engagement
in leading Commission meetings throughout his two terms; and

Whereas, he successfully led the development of and achieved uniform
agreement for committee charges in furtherance of the Commission’s work;
and

Whereas, he achieved common agreement on numerous issues important to
the Commission, including clean transportation and clean energy efforts; and

Whereas, he respectfully conveyed the Commission’s positions in thoughtful
correspondence and communications with the public and the U.S,
Environmental Protection Agency; and

Therefore, be it RESOLVED that the Commissioners of the Ozone Transport
Commission hereby proclaim their recognition of his effective leadership and
thank him for his extended service to the cause of clean air in the Ozone
Transport Region.

Adopted by the Commission November 18, 2020.




